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The Office of Family & Community Engagement has concluded a very busy and 
successful year of programming across the district and throughout the community.  We 
are just weeks away from beginning our 8th season of Summer Enrichment 
programming and are already planning for our fall sessions of Enrichment, Performing 
Arts, Vocal and Instrumental Lessons and Community Adult Education. We continue to 
see steady growth in these programs, both in variety and enrollment.  Below is a two year 
comparison reflecting a 13% increase in enrollment:  

Fiscal Year Number of Programs Number of Students 

FY17 225 3132 

FY16 221 2774 

We are eager to kick off the new fiscal year with a diverse and active summer schedule.  
We will be offering over 110 classes for students in Kindergarten - 12th grade including 
new creative, recreational and academic opportunities such as Photography, Coding and 
Baseball.  We continue to accept registrations throughout the summer and anticipate we 
will serve over 1000 students during our 5 weeks of programming. This summer we will 
also begin to create a documentary of a year in the life of FACE.  We look forward to 
sharing this endeavor with you in June of 2018.  

In addition to our continued growth in programming and before and after school 
programs, we collaborated with the High School this year to streamline community 
service opportunities for high school students. We have made many improvements to the 
process including a Community Service page in Aspen accessible to students and families 
as well as enhancements to reporting capabilities. I am pleased to share that Hanover 
High School students have completed 9491 hours of service to date this fiscal year. FACE 
employee Erin Condon, Community Service Coordinator has been instrumental in 
streamlining the process as well as building partnerships with community organizations 
and businesses.  Her efforts have transformed the Community Service graduation 
requirement.  Together with Brian Converse, Database Administrator, we continue to 
develop improvements to the processes and accessibility of the program. His expertise 
along with Erin’s organization and oversight continue to strengthen the program. We 
look forward to sharing a comprehensive report of our Community Service progress with 
you in the fall.   
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